

Cronulla South Public School P&C Meeting Minutes

P&C Meeting - Monday 17 June 2019

Meeting Open 7.00pm

Attendance: Aaron McKinnon, Sally Bourke, Tammy Kuch, Kylie Nolan, Rachel Scott, Merrienne McAlpine, Marietta Buikema, Sally Pryor, Anica Tanevski. Arthur Taylor, Pam Feinbier, Nikki Skelton

Apologies: Lauren Stevens, Jenny

Matters arising from previous minutes:

Set a date on the working bee – beginning of term 1 before Education week.

Cheques presented for requested school funds:

- \$2K contribute to the social worker grant
- \$1200 contribution to Mulga
- \$3250 painting contributions

Donation of \$500 from Feinbeirs – Thank you.

Correspondence: None advised

Executive and Sub-Committee Reports:

President

- Following the last meeting, Craig Jhet provided P&C and Principal with an additional report on the possible link between Radiation from WIFI in schools as a health concern. Tabled. On the agenda for the next meeting.
- Local MP's have been invited to Education week.

Principal

- Thanks for the support of the P&C and recent funds donated to the school.
- Congratulations to the school for the efforts with 'Create South'.
- Reports are targeted to go out on Tues 2nd July – week 10.

- Thanks to P&C President and Vice President for time and efforts re. the Library.
- Library update – confirmed no conflict of interest if a member of a P&C's family source furniture for the library.
- Pricing for the bench/seating suggestion for library: \$10,000 approx. P&C agreed on pricing and confirm order to go ahead.
- Discussion around Fernware stools - D of Ed not approved.
- Chair audit to be undertaken – check dimensions.
- Principal to investigate if school can order library furniture directly from thinkingworks. Thanks to Tammy for the introduction.
- Youth worker (Gabi Bloom) commencing at school in Term 3 for two terms. Working days will be Thursday.
- External validation – accreditation is complete. 100 page document submitted today.
- Principal requesting feedback from P&C on things within the school to Stop/Start/Keep.

Arthur Taylor (music teacher) joined the meeting.

- Aim to have every child reading and writing music within three years. Driver behind this is wellbeing. Evidence shows if a student succeeds at music – student is likely to succeed at other subjects, especially mathematics.
- Seeking \$2K from P&C to invest in music program. Endorsed.

Treasurer

- Treasurer report – tabled.
- P&C discussion around various options for new uniform. Suggestion of long socks for girls vs tights. Unisex uniform options to be explored and survey to seek school community voice.

Canteen

- See report for full detail.
- Maintenance still required in canteen.
- Screen door and cupboards need attention.
- Discussion about exposed windows still requiring repair from D of Ed. Agreed plastic sheeting to be purchased from Bunnings (10 x 2 m) to cover canteen windows and protect from weather.
- Confirm Year 6 involvement/vs canteen leaders.

Green team

- Report tabled.

Uniform Shop

- Survey to be conducted seeking school community feedback on potential change of school uniform.

Assets

- Nil to report

LOTE

- Nil to report

Grants

- Discussion around possible grants for P&C to apply to:
 - Harcourts Grants
 - IGA Ritchies
- Major projects to look to achieve are toilet block refurb and musical instruments.

School Banking

- Nil to report

Events

- Trivia Night this Friday.
- Green team to set a date to put up enclosures.

Communications:

- Trivia Night message to go out on school app.

General Business

- Discussion regarding inclusive dance groups/sports groups.

Closure

- Meeting closed at 9.10pm